Walden Woods

Board of Directors Meeting
September 29, 2010
Present:  Ashley Doll, Marian Farley, Jay Malave, Brian Onessimo, Margy Schuck,    
                 Barry Towers, Gail Twarkins, John Webber, and Frank Goeckler of Elite Property
                 Management
Absent:  Warren Johnson
Call to Order  

The meeting was called to order at 6:36pm by Barry Towers, President.
Introduction of New Board Member

President Towers introduced Margy Schuck as the new representative for the Duplex Council, to replace David Holness.

Approval of Minutes  

The minutes from the August 25, 2010 meeting were accepted as circulated
Financial Report
On target.
Property Manager Report
Stone walls along Marshall Phelps Road-completed.
Pool closing-in process.

Pond dredging-application has been submitted to the Town of Windsor to remove 44 cubic yards of silt, etc.

Tennis court-repaired.

Meeting House green-a proposal to fertilize the trees was deferred until next year.

Committee Reports

Environmental
No report.
Meeting House

One estimate for an irrigation system surrounding the Meeting House is $4900.  The Property Manager was asked to get two more estimates.
Welcome

All new owners in the Town homes/Duplex Councils have been welcomed except for 2 renters. There has been no activity in the Village.
Standards

Light activity. There has been one request to paint a front porch and one homeowner has been asked to shield a satellite dish so that it is less visible.
Social
Food Drive-will take place on Saturday, October 9, 2010.  The food will be donated to the Windsor Food Bank.
Photo contest-homeowners may contribute their photos for the 2011 calendar.  Information will be forthcoming.
Communications

The next newsletter will be published in mid-November.
Old Business

Maintenance building-Barry Towers has spoken with the developer who stated that the building would be about 2000 square feet and would blend in with the rest of the buildings in Country Walk.

Pool rules-the committee will meet next month.
Platform at large Walden Pond-the developer is willing to make payments as each phase is completed if we decide to go ahead with the project.

New Business
Conservancy Budget 2011-the Property Manager presented the first draft based on expenses through the first three quarters. After all revisions are made, the budget will need to be adopted in November and presented for approval in December.
Alternate Board members-John Webber suggested that each council elect an alternate to attend any meetings that a Director is unable to attend.  He is willing to speak with counsel as to the feasibility.

Homeowners’ Forum

Bonnie Farmer of Scarlet Lane asked if the repairs to the pool trellis are in next year’s capital budget.  It will be considered. In regards to the pool rules, Bonnie stated that the two benches would be moved from the front of the pool to the rear where smokers can sit. She reminded the Board that we were going to provide agendas and had not.  The Property Manager will bring them starting next month.
Genevieve Lattimer of Thoreau Circle suggested that name plates be posted in front of each director at meetings.  These plates could also include the council represented by the Director. The Property Manager will pursue.

She also reported that there were 37 participants in the tag sale and $171.46 was donated to Windsor Food Bank.

She reminded the Board that the dead trees on Hawthorne have not been removed. The Property Manager will call the Town of Windsor to remove them.

John Webber of Pierce Blvd. questioned having an executive session next month.  He also suggested a committee to review the overlay that counsel has reviewed.

Tom Schuck of Scarlet Lane commented that the use of alternate Directors was a good idea and would take the pressure off the Directors.  There might be need for some mentoring and the alternate would need to receive the monthly packet to keep abreast of issues and be prepared for any meeting.

Bob Ellis of Morning Glory Court suggested the following for the next budget process:
1. Reconsider the use of pool attendants for next summer.

2. Send an e-mail to committee chairpersons for input on their budgets.

3. Include a line item for insurance premiums.

Beth Goulet of Last Leaf Circle suggested that the Board remind homeowners at the start of each meeting, of the rules of the meeting. Also, to indicate that the homeowners should enter through the side entrance.
Paul Gelinas of Heather Way reminded everyone to state their names and addresses.
Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on October 27, 2010 at 6:30pm
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:34pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Secretary

Approved
Barry Towers, President







